
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

28 May 2021 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Today we have bid farewell to our outgoing Year 11s. We all acknowledge the challenges this group have faced 

during their final 18 months, but just as we expect, they have conducted themselves admirably, showing great 

resilience and we wish them all the very best for the future. To have a glimpse of their final day, please view our 

school Twitter page @hungerhill 

The gradual exit from lockdown continues to provide promise for a return to normality and it has certainly been 

fantastic to have the school back full of children this term. As we approach the end of what has been a very busy 

half term, we want to take this opportunity to thank all our parents for their ongoing support.  

We do appreciate that this period continues to pose challenges for us all and we want to reiterate the 

importance of school and families working together. Sadly, it has been brought to our attention that a small 

minority of parents are posting slanderous comments on social media about the school and in particular, its 

employees.  

We think parents/carers should be aware that any comments made on social media websites are considered to 

be in the public domain and they are therefore subject to various laws including the Malicious Communications 

Act, Libel Laws and Protection from Harassment legislation.  

The school will not tolerate social media being used to make offensive, threatening or degrading comments 

against the school, its employees or the children in the school. We are currently taking legal advice and will also 

notify the Police. Please could we advise any parents/carers that have unintentionally vented their frustration 

inappropriately in this forum to remove comments with immediate effect to ensure this matter is not taken 

further. Parents/carers making such comments will be considered a risk to the safety and wellbeing of 

employees and children and will be prohibited from entering the school site. 

If you have a concern or would like to pass on any positive comments, we urge you to do so using our ‘send us a 

message’ form on our school ‘contact us’ page. We will do our best to work with you to resolve any issues.  

Finally, we would like to reiterate our gratitude for the continued support of our parents, we are all in this 

together. We hope that staff, students and parents/carers alike enjoy some quality, family time in the Spring 

Term break.    

Yours sincerely 

 
 

 

Mrs L Pond 

Headteacher 

 

 

Mrs S Parker-Browne 

Deputy Headteacher 

 

 

Mr P Storey 

Deputy Headteacher  

 


